Thursday, February 21 , 2019

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE STUDENTS AND
FAMILIES COMMITTEE OF THE BRIDGEPORT BOARD
OF EDUCATION, held February 21, 2019, at Bridgeport City
Hall, 45 Lyon Terrace, Bridgeport, Connecticut
The meeting was called to order at/E 3’1 {F‘resent were
members Chair Joseph Sokolovic b\\d Jgss’tqa»Martmez
Board member Maria Pereira was ﬁresqnt ) Y y
b e 4

Ms. Martinez moved to approve the mlnute&of the meetlng
of January 17, 2019. The motiprwas secondedsby Mr.
Sokolovic. A correction was thed ‘Ihamotl was
approved by a 1-0 vote. Msltmg in fairo“nw‘aa»Mr Sokolovic.
Ms. Martinez abstalnedE | O )

\{ \.‘ 4
The nex ?enda{tem was a review of P-10 forms from
Bassi ntrat ﬁli HarHIQg\ Mr. Sokolovic said the
comyhiftee recewebl aprlntout He said he spoke to Dr.
Johnson ah\out the el otronic records that were needed to
documenl\ghh properﬁ(

Assistant Supéﬂnteﬁdent Janet Brown-Clayton described the
electronic procegs that is used.

Tammy Bogdanyi was recognized. She said the president of
the PAC fills out a P-10, attaches the invoice to it, and it is
presented to the principal. If the principal approves, they sign
it, and the secretary inputs the data into the electronic
system for submission to the grants department.



Albert Benejan, PAC president at Bassick, was recognized.
He provided an example of the P-10 forms that are used.

Mr. Sokolovic said the purpose of the exercise was to
determine if the PAC presidents were signing off on the P-
10s. Ms. Pereira said this issue was the reason she believed
Ms. Davis resigned from the Harding PTSO.

Mr. Sokolovic said he would like to see the committee make
sure P-10s are not submitted withgut the apWoval of the
PAC president and if it did happen, lo takaﬁteps to make
sure it doesn’t happen again. \ B

Ms. Pereira suggested inquiring of the pi‘ac&dures Ms
Siegel has instituted for P-10s4She Baid un‘de‘r Title |
principals have a say in how moneyis spent. [Ms. Martinez
said that was not true anghshe cited Title' Section 118. Mr.
Sokolovic said he belrl‘e\_fed the prfng_;lpaj s Tole is to make
sure there is an eduygatiinal companent.

Ms. Pecé;ira said sh& onde send an e-mail out with the
proyision in Title I?ndi‘s;atmg prmmpals have a say in
expendlture .

Mr. Sokolov‘le s‘uggeﬁtﬁd looking into the schools where
questionable pm_(_c"ﬂ_i:es took place.

Ms. Bogdanyi sa:"i'd she was told by Ms. Davis that she never
signed off on any P-10s. Ms. Pereira said the report showed
Harding had spent $4,000 with another $2,400 encumbered.

Ms. Pereira suggested the committee get some of the school
action plans where money has not been spent or
encumbered.



Ms. Bogdanyi said she heard from a parent at Thomas
Hooker that there was no money left. Ms. Pereira said the
report indicated the money at Thomas Hooker was spent or
encumbered.

Ms. Pereira noted many schools had spent very little money
five months into the school year.

Mr. Sokolovic summarized the dlscusglon dﬁext steps:

he would check with Ms. Siegel for rcce s&g'in place for P-
10s; look into action plans for schdp tha th ven't spent or
encumbered at least 60 percent of Ihe‘rréllox ohs. Ms;
Pereira asked that the committee getan ‘a\ccuratéllst the
PAC leaders at the problematlc snhools SUCQ as Hooker
School. \

Ms. Martinez suggested eiegcTrbleaﬂy redemng all the action
plans before the next cqumlttee fn‘eetujé

Mr. Sokolevic mggestedhokmg into allegatlons of P-10s not
belngﬁfg’ned bﬁbé‘PAC\breapdents

Ms. PeT ita said the mltt‘ée wanted a column added to
the repo ri\how ma events or meetings had been held.

Ms. Martlnez me M”the superintendent, Dr, Johnson, to
look into the allegations of the P-10s being signed off on by
somebody else other than the PAC president or the PTSO
president.” The motion was seconded by Mr. Sokolovic and
unanimously approved.”

Mr. Sokolovic asked that the list of PAC officers and
members be updated at every meeting. Ms. Pereira asked
that the revision date be put on each version the committee
receives.



Ms. Brown-Clayton said the members at large had been
added to the document. Ms. Pereira said it should be a live
document regularly updated

Ms. Brown-Clayton said she would add the number of
meetings held to the document.

Ms. Bogdanyi said she was concerned tif;at th,e‘ce would be
false reports as to the number of mreel’ng‘s

Ms. Pereira said the committee had suggested tl‘i’e Schpol
Volunteer Association take on some of the work forrne,vly
done by home-school coordinators W|th reg’ard to parents.

The next agenda item was ofi tihe gatj'nanng q‘f fhe PAC
presidents. Ms. Sokolovie sa‘rts! thefpurposemwas to get the
presidents together to cre‘at’e the Djstrlo“l: PAC bylaws.

Ms. Martinez saiel she believed the District PAC should be
brought’ back ASAP: Ms. Brown-Clayton said there would be
a mgeting on March 6th. She Said she received permission
to use the:City Coungil chambers.

Ms. Perelré“sai'ti the dgmmlttee minutes indicated that a poll
was to be conduc‘teﬂ’for a date for the PAC presidents to
meet about the hyfaws.

There was a discussion of the size of room needed to hold
the meeting with PAC presidents. Ms. Pereira suggested
phone-banking to increase turnout.

Mr. Benejan suggested the first parent meeting be held on
District PAC bylaws, not the parent convention. Ms.
Bogdanyi said the initial step should be getting the PAC



leaders in one room. Ms. Pereira suggested Dr. Johnson
invite the PAC leaders with a written invitation and speak at
the first meeting.

Ms. Bogdanyi said Dr. Johnson tried last year and very few
PAC leaders attended a meeting. Ms. Pereira suggested a
raffle or gift cards be considered as a incentive to attend the
meeting.

Ms. Bogdanyi suggested the Marcnfi‘tﬁ dat@'.r be used to plan
for the convention with another m&e‘t{ng jotfbllﬁw on the
District PAC. Mr. Sokolovic said Ms' B‘ogdanyland_ Mr.j
Benejan could do some networking fOra“future mae’ﬂ’nd on
District PAC. &

Mr. Sokolovic summarized tl'géﬁ the i‘ne‘stmg o)‘ the parents on
March 6th would be for thapéfent,@bnﬁgﬂhon It was
suggested that Dr, Joh exterid the inVitation and that
phone-banking takepl_ ge; also to haVﬁr Dr. Jonson or Nadira
Clarke explém thq Tltle\L unctions of the grant and the role
of the F‘KCS on ab?qadefgéwe

‘\

Ms BrbwngCIayton il she %ad spoken with Mr. Benejan
regarding the.use of? usatonic Community College for the
parent conveqftan. SH said the same price was offered this
year, with the 29th May the suggested date.

Ms. Martinez suggested Kingsley Osei be asked to provide a
breakout session.

Ms. Martinez moved that the meeting be adjourned. The
notion was seconded by Mr. Sokolovic.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:37 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,

John McLeod

Q‘&




